
(C.W.B, January 11, 1961)

credit toward a degree or diploma. Of all
courses reported, about 15 per cent were cor-
respondence courses, and 85 per cent were
attended.

* * * *

1960 CANADA YEAR BOOK

Release of the 1960 edition of the "Canada
Year Book" was recently announced by the Domi-
nion Bureau of Statistics. This newest edition
is the 54th in the present series, which
continues a long record of earlier publica-
tions that supplied official statistical and
other information on Canada's development
during the nineteenth and twentieth centuries.

Extensive revisions have been made in the
textual and statistical material of the va-
rious chapters, particularly with regard to
the machinery of government, the native peo-
pies of Canada, public health and welfare,
scientific, medical and industrial research,
power keneration and utilization, mineral pro-
duction, manufacturing, transportation and
communications, the domestic marketing of
commodities, foreign trade, national income
and expenditure, and Canada's investment posi-
tion. In addition, new features have been
introduced covering such subjects as the na-
tional parole system, space research, and
controls over the pricing and marketing of
farm products other than grain.

Like its predecessors, the "Canada Year
Book 1960" contains a number of special fea-
ture articles -- The Geological Survey of
Canada; Climatic Tables; Hospital Services and
Hospital Insurance in Canada; The Revolution
in Canadlian Agriculture; Canada's Commercial
Fishery Resources and Their Conservation;> The
St. Lawrence Seaway in Operation; The Board of
Grain Commissioners and The Canadian Wheat
Board and Its Role in Grain Marketing.

CANADA'S AMBASSADOR IN QUITO

The Secretary of State for External Af-
fairs, Mr. Howard Green, has announced the
appointment of Mr. Jean Morin-as Ambassador of
Canada in Ecuador. Mr. Morin will continue to
be Canadian Ambassador to Colombia and will
reside in Bogota. Mr. Morin recently attended
the ceremonies in Quito marking President
Velasco Ibarra's fourth presidential in-
auguration. He will visit Eduador periodi-
cally.

Mr. Morin, who was born in Montreal in
1904, is a graduate of the University of
Montreal. He was called to the Bar of the
Province of Qiebec in 1926 and created Queen's
Counsel in 1949. He was a member of the
Canadian Delegation to the thirteenth session
of the General Assembly of the United Nationq
as an alternate representative. Mr. Morin
studied music in Paris and is a director of
the Montreal Concerts, governor and admin-
istrator of the Pro Musica Society, member of
the Montreal Museum of Fine Arts and of a
number of other musical and artistic organiza-
tions. Mr. Morin was appointed Ambassador to
Colombia on March 20, 1959.


